

July Meeting Highlights


Twenty-two Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the July 12th luncheon meeting.  Mark welcomed the Port of Pittsburgh guests who will be recognized under the Port report.
Coast Guard News
CDR Steve Wischmann thanked the Waterway members for the warm welcome and highlighted the following issues: 

· The All-Star festivities were very successful from the security prospective and showcased the city of Pittsburgh.  All city, state and federal partners in this project should be applauded.
· Transportation Worker Identification Cards (TWIC) requirements are currently being finalized.  The open comment period ended on July 6th.  Many concerns regarding the background investigation process have been voiced.  A meeting has been scheduled immediately following the luncheon so that industry concerns can be addressed with the Commander.  These concerns will then be taken back and used in further TWIC discussions.
· Mariner Licenses have incorporated digital fingerprinting.  However, Pittsburgh will continue taking manual fingerprints and completing oaths for anyone requesting local processing.  Toledo will now process in coordination with Memphis the Mariner Pilot renewal applications.  Questions were raised by Dick Ehringer and Jack English regarding applicants traveling to Toledo to obtain renewal.  Clarification on this issue will be obtained and forwarded to the membership.

· Port Security Grants are due by August 4th.  This information has been distributed by email to all Waterways members. Chief Morgan is the main contact and all inquiries should be addressed directly to him.  TWIC implementation costs may be one item companies can obtain grant monies to ease financial burden.
Army Corps of Engineers

James Rockovich highlighted several important changes to repair schedule in the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
   Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following:
· On August 15th while the Elizabeth Lock is dewatered, the Port of Pittsburgh along with the Army Corp of Engineers will be conducting tours of the flume area.  Two tours will depart from the Elizabeth Fire Hall and are scheduled at 10 a.m. and 1 p.m. with a buffet luncheon served at the Elizabeth Fire Hall.  Invitations will be sent shortly and all are encouraged to attend.  Anyone wishing further information can contact Mary Ann directly.
· Another practicum with Carnegie Mellon University students has begun.  This practicum focuses on furthering the SmartLock Project through the need of wireless data.  Mary Ann introduced the students:  Sunny Park, Joe Cho, Yun Chun, Shawn Yu, Sue Jun, Yi-Chan Ho and Sujata Telang who presented the attached power point presentation covering the project. (See Attach2)
Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer reported that the Colfax gauge is not functioning properly.  It is showing that the river is just below flood stage.  Rocky has been informed and will work on getting this repaired.  

Dick also stressed the importance of utilizing extreme caution during the Lock 3 closure.  SLOW SPEEDS are necessary to insure that no damage occurs to the operating lock.  Dick recommended that the Army Corp may want to issue a separate Navigation Notice to this effect.

Legislative Committee Report

The current status of funding is as follows:



Mon 2, 3 & 4
House = 62.7M
Senate = 51M



Emsworth Maintenance
House = 17M
Senate = 15M



EDM Study

House = 1.3M
Senate = 2.5M


**Still NO maintenance funding for the Allegheny.

Other Meeting Comments


Mark thanked everyone for their attendance and concluded the monthly meeting.

Cheryll notified the membership that the Man Overboard Seminar is scheduled for August 24th at the Mariner Hall near Campbell Tranportation Landing.  An informational flyer is attached.
August Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for August 9th at the 911th Air Force Base Shelter and will be a joint meeting with RTOA members. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. DUE TO SECURITY REQUIREMENTS, ALL ATTENDEES MUST PROVIDE THEIR BIRTHDATE IN THEIR RESPONSE.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, August 3rd if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

911th Air Force Base Picnic Shelter
August 9, 2006 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Picnic Style luncheon will be served
Cost:
$15/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**BIRTHDATE: __________________________

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, August 3rd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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